
RF Morrison PAC Meeting Minutes 

April 3, 2018 

Present: Karlie Debets, Pat Bugera Krawchuk, Paulette Monita 

Staff: Carol Sawka, Sari Rosenberg 

1. Welcome and Introductions 

2. Teacher Report – none provided 

3. Principal Report –  

 Enrollment went down by three students 

 Terry Bilik’s (Former RFM Principal) son is a shops teacher at West 

Kildonan Collegiate – they will make us two “sky pole” structures by end of 

school year. They use pallets to build them. PBK mentioned that if they 

need pallets – they could pick some up at Dairy Farmers of Manitoba at no 

cost – just have to pick them up. 

 Vesey’s flower/garden fundraiser – forms due soon 

 Show and Save – Forest Park School is doing Show and Save books and 

has asked if RF Morrison would like to tag onto their order. Will ask other 

PAC participants if they would like to take this on. 

 A parent at the school owns a food truck and would like to offer a hot 

lunch in April. He will donate all the food so that all money collected will go 

towards playground improvements. Will likely do hot dog and fries, CS will 

ask Mr Fares Abou-Chahin about the name of his food truck so we can 

share that with families at RFM – would be nice to be able to support him 

at other events when we see him. We will offer April 18 as a date to do 

this hot lunch. 

 Hot lunch for May will be May 25 

 VIP seating for the spring concerts – PAC will cover cost of snacks and 

look after purchasing them. 

 Swimming for grade 4 starts April 23 – North Centennial, notes will go 

home in agendas regarding exact dates for classrooms 

 Learn to play program – grade 3 – hockey skills starts in two weeks 

 Kindergarten open house May 10 6:30 – 7:00 

 Grade 4 MPUE field trip May 2 

 Grade 6 language camp – April 25- 27 

 Grade 5/6 farewell – June 26 9:15 am 

 Cross cultural art education – there will be a beading mural prepared for 

the front wall by the office. Artists: Natasha Halayda, Val Vint, grant from 

MB Arts Council 

 



4. MPUE report 

 Newsletter sent out 

 June 8 year end celebration – order forms will go out soon, graduates who are in 

attendance receive a gift. Please encourage all families to come – not just for 

those graduating. 

 Language camp – permission forms/waivers need to be handed in 

 Leo Mol Forms will be coming home shortly 

 Please send photos of activities from EUBP so they can be used in the photo 

montage at the Osvita banquet as well as the MPUE facebook page or 

newsletter 

 

5. New business 

 Staff appreciation June 15 – 10:30 – 11:30 – will need volunteers to supervise 

classrooms between 10:30 – 10:55 snack and then outside for recess 

supervision, will ask for potluck contributions from families 

 May 25 PAC will do a thank you to Mr Ilyniak’s class for their help with hot lunch 

days in the form of an icecream Sundae Bar 

 Next meeting date: May 8 6:30 

 


